Ken Skates AC/AM Gweinidog yr Economi a Thrafnidiaeth Minister for Economy and Transport



Ein cyf/Our ref KS/05051/18

David Rees AM Chair External Affairs and Additional Legislation Committee

SeneddEAAL@assembly.wales

25 January 2019

Dear David,

Thank you for your letter of 22 January requesting clarification of my response to Recommendation one of your recent report on the Brexit preparedness of Welsh Ports.

I was pleased to be able to provide detail on arrangements for managing traffic relating to Holyhead during the statement on transportation that I made in plenary on 22 January.

There remained commercial sensitivity over the arrangements when I responded to your report, as Welsh Government and our planning partners were at that stage still considering the merits of a number of sites for mitigating potential traffic disruption. Our aim was not to prejudice the assessment process or have any wider effect on the sites themselves whilst this consideration was ongoing.

As also outlined in my oral statement, current analysis indicates that delayed vehicles could be managed within the port environs for Pembroke Dock and Fishguard. However this is being kept under constant review in case extra contingency measures are needed. If it were considered extra measures were needed and there were sensitivities in respect of the options, I would consider sharing details in confidence with the Committee before arrangements were published.

Yours sincerely,

Ken Skates AC/AM

Gweinidog yr Economi a Thrafnidiaeth Minister for Economy and Transport

Canolfan Cyswllt Cyntaf / First Point of Contact Centre: 0300 0604400

<u>Gohebiaeth.Ken.Skates@llyw.cymru</u> Correspondence.Ken.Skates@gov.wales

Bae Caerdydd • Cardiff Bay Caerdydd • Cardiff CF99 1NA

Rydym yn croesawu derbyn gohebiaeth yn Gymraeg. Byddwn yn ateb gohebiaeth a dderbynnir yn Gymraeg yn Gymraeg ac ni fydd gohebu yn Gymraeg yn arwain at oedi.